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January 28, 2022 

Boxford Conservation Commission  
Attn:  Ross Povenmire, Conservation Director 
7A Spofford Road 
Boxford, MA 01921 
rpovenmire@town.boxford.ma.us     

Re:  89 Willow Road – Notice of Intent 

Dear Ross,  

As you are aware, our office filed a Notice of Intent application, on behalf of the property owner, Kelly 
Kazmierczak, to conduct work within jurisdictional areas of the Massachusetts Wetlands Protection Act, and 
Boxford Wetlands Protection Bylaw, at the above referenced property.  We have had one public hearing and a 
site visit to date.   

Please find attached a revised plan, prepared by Scanlan Engineering LLC, that was revised based on 
comments made during the last public hearing.  The plan was revised to show the following: 

• An infiltration trench was added along the edge of the driveway that will accept stormwater from the
paved driveway surface and roof of the new garage addition.

• The slope along the driveway was regraded to provide a 2:1 slope that can be stabilized with
vegetative cover.

• A greenhouse was added to the rear of the proposed garage addition.
• A wetland enhancement area was added below wetland flag A4.
• The existing slash pile was added to the plan with a note that specifies it is to be removed.
• 6 Trees that are proposed to be removed were added to the revised plan, 2 of which are dead.
• A foundation drain was added to the plan.

We look forward to discussing the revisions with your Commission at your next scheduled public hearing.  If 
you have any questions regarding this information, or require any additional information, please do not 
hesitate to contact our office. 

Sincerely, 

WILLIAMS & SPARAGES LLC 

Greg J. Hochmuth, RS, PWS, CWS 
Project Manager 
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